
 

 

Madeley Primary School | 26th August 2014 

Term 3:  WEEK 6 
Welcome to this fortnights newsletter. The last two weeks we have had 
many exciting things going on at Camp Australia. We have been talking 
about fundraising ideas and the kids have come up with many amazing 
ideas to raise much needed funds for The Smith Family. There will be 
information about the fundraisers on the parent communication board.  

The kids have come up with fundraising ideas such as a disco, an art 
show and a fun run. We will discuss this further throughout the next few 
weeks and hopefully start as soon as possible. 

The last two weeks we have been doing some very exciting science 
experiments, we have made coke explode, we have made ooblack, we 
have made sherbet, and we have made ice cream. We will continue 
doing science experiments once a week for a while the children have 
really enjoyed doing different experiments. 

Ice cream 

1/2 cup milk 
1/2 teaspoon vanilla 
1 tablespoon sugar 
4 cups crushed ice 
4 tablespoons salt 
2 quart size Zip-loc bags 
1 gallon size Zip-loc freezer bag 
a hand towel or gloves to keep fingers from freezing as 
well! 

Mix the milk, vanilla and sugar together in one of the quart size bags. 
Seal tightly, allowing as little air to remain in the bag as possible. Too 
much air left inside may force the bag to open during shaking. Place 
this bag inside the other quart size bag, again leaving as little air inside 
as possible and sealing well. By double-bagging, the risk of salt and ice 
leaking into the ice cream is minimized. Put the two bags inside the 
gallon size bag and fill the bag with ice, then sprinkle salt on top. Again 
let all the air escape and seal the bag. Wrap the bag in the towel or put 
your gloves on, and shake and massage the bag, making sure the ice 
surrounds the cream mixture. Five to eight minutes is adequate time for 
the mixture to freeze into ice cream. 

The last 4 weeks we have started our star of the week program we 
have so far had many children that deserve the star of the week but 
these children in particular stood out: 

Rani Pearce, Sacha Pearce, Alyssa Kelly, Breanna Kelly, Toby 
Griffiths, Caleb Becker, Thomas Apoleski, Ataahua Emery, 
Jorja  Edgar-McCrea  

These children have had the opportunity to mark the roll each day, 
serve afternoon tea choose games to play and got to pick a mystery 
prize out of the prize box. 

I would like to say a big welcome to all the new families I hope you and 
your children are enjoying your times at Camp Australia. If there are 
any questions or you would just like to see what’s going on feel free to 
come in and see. 

Thank you 

The Team at Madeley Camp Australia  
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